
               PUBLIC NOTICE  
 

Multi-Use Trail closure extended until October 22    
 

October 8, 2021 

 
Due to the continuation of inclement weather, the Multi-Use Trail, also known as the 
Dain City Trail, that runs between Port Colborne and Welland, will remain closed until 
Friday, October 22 as City crews replace multiple sections of deteriorated asphalt. The 
trail will remain closed 24 hours a day, including weekends, and signs will be posted at 
the entrances. Cyclists will be redirected to Elm Street if looking to commute from Port 
Colborne to Welland.  
 

Please see map below for more details.  

 

Questions?  

Please call Public Works at 905-835-2900 ext. 233    
 
 


